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INT. HOUSE, MAIN ENTRANCE

It's dark, red lights can be seen coming through the small
window, suddenly a white light is seen and the door is seen
being meddled with, it takes a while but the lock is picked 
and the door opens, a figure slowly enters holding up a
small flashlight and a gun. He quickly shuts the door behind
him and keeps going forward.

INT. HOUSE, LIVING ROOM

 The man then enters what looks like the living room,
analyses it and then sees a family picture, he grabs it and
looks at it with a sad face. The family picture has the eyes
of all the members painted red. He takes the picture out of
the Picture frame and saves it in his pocket. A poster is
seen on the wall of the house, it reads "The Red shall
banish darkness. Join Crimson Society and be part of
something greater" He leaves the room and then decides to
head upstairs. 

INT. HOUSE, MAIN STAIRS

There he finds a door and decides to look through the
keyhole.

INT. HOUSE, MAIN BEDROOM

 He sees a man sitting down on the floor, legs crossed
finishing a book, red lights are coming from his face, once
he finishes he puts it in front of him then slowly looks at
his watch and then starts re-reading the book from the start
at an inhumane speed.

INT. HOUSE, MAIN STAIRS

 A sound of screeching wood is heard from the man who is
peaking.

INT. HOUSE, MAIN BEDROOM

 The red-eyed figure stops reading. Then quickly turns his
head to face the door.

INT. HOUSE, MAIN STAIRS

 The unknown man jumps backwards with this, scared, as he
hears steps coming closer to the door and then, silence. He
leans forward once again to peak through the key-hole but
there is no one inside anymore. The man gets up and keeps
moving forward through the  house avoiding anymore rooms.

INT. HOUSE, CORRIDOR

He walks down the corridor and sees the bathroom he smiles
and then keeps walking closer to it, however sounds start
coming from the door behind him, his face is of pure panic,
he ignores the sounds as he keeps moving forward but then,
he listens to the voice of a child.



2.

CHILD
Help

He is unsure of what he heard but he makes the decision to
go back, slowly opens the door.

INT. HOUSE, ATTIC

The Man goes up the stairs and searches around to see if he
can find anyone, he is relieved by not finding anyone and
glad to have found a first aid kit, as he is going back down
the stairs however, a red light starts slowly blinking and
then he hears the laugh of a child. He is shocked, he doesnt
know how to act but decides to slowly turn around, as he
does so, he faces the red light that blinks harder than
ever, his face of panick is mixed with sadness as a tear
drops from his eye. The man shoots, and then shoots 3 more
times, blood smeared all over his face.

CUT TO:

INT. HOUSE, TOILET

He is panicking washing his face and then closely analysing
his eyes in the mirror, he cries and laughs and shakes in
fear, he sits on the toilet with the picture in one hand and
the gun in the other, he is unsure of what he is doing and
is crying more than ever, then he grabs a pen and draws on
the picture. The man then finaly sighs, shaking he puts the
gun inside his mouth and shoots. The picture is then seen in
the ground blood running through it, with the kid crossed
and a new figure with red eyes also crossed. The lights
blink and in the light there is no blood, and the picture
looks normal but the kid is missing, a hand reaches for the
picture.

CUT TO BLACK

END
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